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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

3rd April   Governing Council Meeting 
4th April   S.E. Cattle Handlers Workshop 
3rd- 4th April   Interviews 
6th April   SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 
13th April   Success & Achievement Assembly 
    EARLY DISMISSAL 
14th April   GOOD FRIDAY 

 

   

Term 1 / Week 10 
Monday April 3 2017 

Phone : (08) 87387218 
Fax : (08) 87387321 

Office Hours : 8.30am - 4.00pm 
Leonie.Feast18@schools.sa.edu.au 

Allendale East Area School 
NEWSLETTER 

 

Interschool Athletics Day Friday 24th March  
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CǊƛŘŀȅ нпǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ !ƭƭŜƴŘŀƭŜ 9ŀǎǘ 
!ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǘŜǎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ !ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƭƻǿŜǊ ǎƻǳǘƘ ŜŀǎǘΦ 
 

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜƭŦ ōŜƭƛŜŦ ŀƴŘ ŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿ  
ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǎǘŜǇ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ȊƻƴŜΦ 
 

²ƛǘƘ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ Řƻǿƴ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ  
ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀƳ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŜƭǘ ǳƴŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ 
ƛƴǝƳƛŘŀǝƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǇǇƻƴŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƊŜƴ ƻƭŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōƛƎƎŜǊΦ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƎƛǾŜ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ Ǌƛōōƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƘƛƎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƎŜ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎΦ IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΥ ¢ƛŀΣ Yƻōȅ ŀƴŘ  
YȅƭŜ aƻǳƭŘŜƴΣ YŜŀƎŜƴ CŜŀǎǘΣ aƻƴǘŀƴƴŀ aƛƭƭŀǊŘΣ LƳƻƎŜƴ WŀŎƻōΣ WƻǊŘŀƴ aƻƛǊΣ 5ŀƳƻƴ ±ŜǊǊƛŜǊΣ 
[Ŝƻƴ aŎ[ŜŀƴΣ aƻƴƛǉǳŜ wƻǎǎƎǊŜƎƻǊΣ bŀǘƘŀƴ IŜƛƴǊƛŎƘΦ 
 

!ƊŜǊ ŀ Ŏƻƻƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ 
ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ōǊŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƻƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅΦ 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀũΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ Řŀȅ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ tŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊ 
ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ YŀǘƘǊȅƴ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ YŀǘƘǊȅƴ CŀŎŜȅ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ Ƨƻō ƻŦ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 
ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ¢ƛƴŀ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƧǳŘƎŜΦ DǊŀƴǘ CŜƴǎƻƳ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǊƻƭŜǎ ŀǎ 
ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎŀǘŜ ǝƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŬǊǎǘ ŀƛŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǊΦ   
 

¢ǊŀŎȅΣ LǊƳŀ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀƳ ŘƛŘ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ Ƨƻō ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ŦŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǎǘȅƭŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳǘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƻǿƴ ǝƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿŜƴǘ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭƭ ǎŀǝǎŬŜŘΦ 
 

Lǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ƘŀǊƳƻƴȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ  
ǇŀǊǘǎ ŀƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ƭƛƪŜ ŎƭƻŎƪǿƻǊƪΦ  
 

!ǎ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŘŀȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŜ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΦ  
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ ƭŜǾŜƭΣ ǿŜ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ WǳƴƛƻǊ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ aƻǎǘ LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘΣ ŎŀƳŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ aƻǎǘ 
LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƴȅΣ ǘƘŜ WƛƳ WǳŘŘ ¢ǊƻǇƘȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ aƻǎǘ LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ hǾŜǊŀƭƭΦ  
 

LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΥ 
 

²ƛƭ [Ŝǿƛǎ -  ¢ƘƛǊŘ ƛƴ {ǳō WǳƴƛƻǊ .ƻȅǎ 
YŀƛŘȅƴ ²ŜōŜǊ - /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴ WǳƴƛƻǊ .ƻȅ 
½Ŝō /Ƙŀƴǘ ς CƛƊƘ ƛƴ  WǳƴƛƻǊ .ƻȅǎ 
{ǘŜǾƛŜ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ ς {ŜŎƻƴŘ ƛƴ WǳƴƛƻǊ DƛǊƭǎ 
{ŀǊŀƘ [ƻƳŀǎ ς ¢ƘƛǊŘ ƛƴ LƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ DƛǊƭǎ 
WŀƳŜǎ .ŀƭŘ ς {ŜŎƻƴŘ ƛƴ {ŜƴƛƻǊ .ƻȅǎ 
¢ǊŜƴǘ 9ōŜƧŜǊ ς ¢ƘƛǊŘ ƛƴ hǇŜƴ .ƻȅǎ 
 

bŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ŀǘ [ǳŎƛƴŘŀƭŜ !ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 

aŜƭǾƛƴ /ƘŜǎǎŜǊ 

²ƛƭ [Ŝǿƛǎ 

YŀƛŘȅƴ  
²ŜōŜǊ 

{ǘŜǾƛŜ  
/ƻƭƭƛƴǎ 

WŀƳŜǎ .ŀƭŘ 

¢ǊŜƴǘ 
9ōŜƧŜǊ 

{ŀǊŀƘ 
[ƻƳŀǎ 
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Community Notices 

Canteen News 

 

Student Absence - No need for diary notes if your child is  
absent.  Just go into the Skoolbag App on your phone and 
send an absence notification.  Go to your App store and 

search for Allendale Skoolbag. 

 

 NATIONAL YOUTH WEEK ACTIVITIES AT PORT MACDONNELL -   
 

Friday 7 April at the Port MacDonnell Community Hall there will be a free Movie Night.  The Movie óThe BFGô will 
be screened at 6.30pm.  All welcome. 
 
YOUTH WEEK ACTIVITIES - There will be lots of exciting activities held during Youth Week March 31 - April 9 in 
Mount Gambier.  A detailed information flyer is available from the School Front Office on request. 
 
KIRINARI KINDERGARDEN - Are holding a fun filled Movie Night for the whole family on Thursday 6th April,  
starting at 7pm.  Movie showing is :  Smurfs The Lost Village in 3D.  Tickets are $18.00 each and available at 
Redgum Country, Kirinari Kindy or contact Mary Phillips on 0401 882273 for more details.   
All tickets are cash only.   
 
UNITED WOMENS SOCCER CLUB - Are you looking for something fun to do on Saturdays ? 
Come and give Womenôs Soccer a go !  We have an under 12ôs, under 15ôs and a Seniors Team and we are always 
looking for more players, especially in the Junior Grades !  Everyone is welcome.  Please contact our friendly  
coaches for more details :  Andi Armandi (Seniors) 0427 200 405 and Matthew Duncan (Juniors) 0488 938 668. 
 
PLAYGROUP NEWS - There is no Playgroup for the rest of the term.   
Playgroup will resume next Term (Term 2) on Wednesday mornings.   
Please note change of day.  Thank you. 
 
GROUP TRANING EMPLOYMENT - Spray Painter Apprenticeship and an Office Administration Traineeship. 
Further information available from the School Front Office. 
 
WELL BEING AUTHOR EVENT - To be held at the Mount Gambier Library on Thursday 20th April at 7.00pm. 
Guest Speakers are :  Shannah Kennedy and Lyndall Mitchell.  Tickets available from the Library at $6.00. 
Phone :  08 87212540 for further enquiries. 

 

²ŜŜƪ мл {ǇŜŎƛŀƭǎ 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ [ǳƴŎƘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ  /ǊŜŀƳȅ tŜƴƴŜ .ŀŎƻƴ /ŀǊōƻƴŀǊŀ - [ŀǊƎŜ ϷрΦлл κ {Ƴŀƭƭ ϷпΦлл 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ [ǳƴŎƘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ   {ǇŀƎƘŜǩ ŀƴŘ aŜŀǘōŀƭƭǎ - ϷпΦлл 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ [ǳƴŎƘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ  {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘǎ tƛŜ - ϷоΦрл 
CǊƛŘŀȅ [ǳƴŎƘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ   /ǳǊǊƛŜŘ {ŀǳǎŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ aŀǎƘ - ϷпΦлл 
 

²ŜŜƪ мм {ǇŜŎƛŀƭǎ 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ wŜŎŜǎǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ  !ƴȊŀŎ .ƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ - улŎ ŜŀŎƘ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ wŜŎŜǎǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ  .ǳƴƴȅ wŀōōƛǘ .ƻǧƻƳǎ улŎ ŜŀŎƘ 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ wŜŎŜǎǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ  Iƻǘ · .ǳƴǎ ϷмΦлл ŜŀŎƘ 
 
 

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ  ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ƳŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ  
р ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀǎ /ŀƴǘŜŜƴ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎŀƴǘŜŜƴ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƴƎ р Řŀȅǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ /ŀƴǘŜŜƴ ƻǇŜƴΦ 
 

! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ LǊƳŀ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊŜŘ р Řŀȅǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ п мκн 

ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  IŜǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 
 

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘΦ 
 

¢ǊŀŎȅ .ŀƭŘ 
/ŀƴǘŜŜƴ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ 
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Shooting For The Stars -  Week 9 

Reception - Miss Tanielle & Miss Horrigan - EVIE JONES - For an excellent effort in Maths. 
 

Year 1 - Miss Merrett - NATE MCKINNON - For trying his best.  
 

Year 2 - Mrs Neu - TYLER NEALE - Excellent progress in reading. 
 

Year 3 - Mrs OôConnor - HARRY KAIN - For striving to do his best in all subject areas.  Fantastic positive attitude Harry. 
 

Year 4/5 - Mr OôConnor - ELLISON DUNN - For working hard and being a great classroom helper. 
 

Year 5/6 - Mrs Biggins - DYLAN LEWIS - For always striving to challenge himself in Maths. 
 

Year 7 - Mrs Murdoch - NICOLE IMPERIAL - Maths - For on task behaviour, working accuracy and speed.  

 

Shooting For The Stars -  Week 10 

Reception - Miss Tanielle & Miss Horrigan - OLI FOX - For always being very organised. 
 

Year 1 - Miss Merrett - KIA MACDONALD - For being an inquisitive scientist !  
 

Year 2 - Mrs Neu - LACHY PALTRIDGE - For working hard on skip counting in Maths. 
 

Year 3 - Mrs OôConnor - BROCK BOWMAN - Working very hard in Literacy and for improving his Lexile Level. 
 

Year 4/5 - Mr OôConnor - JACOB SPEHR - For being a hard worker and showing respect to classmates. 
 

Year 5/6 - Mrs Biggins - TYLER HILL - For trying his best to complete his Literacy work. 
 

Year 7 - Mrs Murdoch - KAIDYN WEBER - Success at Interschool and Mount Gambier Association Cricket.  

Shooting for the Stars  
Morning Tea with  

Ms Smith  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Kaidyn Weber  
 
Kaidyn attended the Mount Gambier and Districts Cricket Association Presentation at the Commodore.  
He won ôPlayer of the Yearõ for the League, as well as the Batting Trophy for the League in the Under 12õs, 
with 204 runs, and he was not dismissed all season.  (Players have to retire at 25 runs and can only return 
when all team members are dismissed).   Kaidynõs Awards were presented by the Mayor of Mount Gambier, 
Andrew Lee, as well as Rodney Hogg, a former Australian Cricketer.  
 

This was also followed by Kaidyn winning the Batting Trophy for the Mil Lel Cricket  
club Under 14õs and the Kongorong Under 12 Batting, Fielding and Cricketer of the  
Year Trophies.  He achieved a Batting Average of 68.  
 
 

We are very proud of Kaidyn and his wonderful Cricketing Achievements.  

Week 8 Week 9 

FORESHORE DEVELOPMENT 
 
Year 8 Students met with Jane Miller from the District Council of 
Grant who wants to partner with our Year 8 Students to plan  
vegetation replacement at the foreshore.   
 

Students are working in groups to present proposals to Council. 
 

They are researching varieties of coastal plants, shrubs and trees 
that are suitable for the area. 
 

Students are also researching garden designs. 
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School Photo Day will be - This Thursday 6th April / Week 10 
 
 

Photo ordering packs have been sent home. 

 

Payments - Parents can pay for all of their childrenôs orders in one envelope.  However, each child requires their own 
envelope on photo day to ensure their order is placed and processed.  (Even if the payment is in a siblingsô envelope).   

 

Payments can be made by cash, cheque, money orders or credit card only.   
Correct payment needs to be in the envelope provided.  The school does not handle the money.   
All payments are managed by Frank Monger Photography. 
 

Envelopes - Spare order envelopes are provided for at the school office, as well as Family photo envelopes. 
 
Please send your child neat and tidy on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ ²ƛƴŜ 5ǊƛǾŜ 
 
tŀǘǊƛŎƪ ƻŦ /ƻƻƴŀǿŀǊǊŀ ƘŀǾŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ  
!ǇǇƭŜƭŀǝƻƴ /ƛŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ²ƛƴŜ 5ǊƛǾŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǿƛƴŜǊȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ 
Ϸо ǇŜǊ ōƻǧƭŜ ƻŦ ǿƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ Ϸр ǇŜǊ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ ŎƛŘŜǊ ǎƻƭŘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 

hǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  {ǇŀǊŜ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ CǊƻƴǘ hŶŎŜΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ CǊƛŘŀȅ тǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭΦ 
 

hǊŘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ммǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ 
ōȅ ŀƴ ŀŘǳƭǘ ƻƴƭȅ - Wǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ Η 
 

hǊŘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ bh¢ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎκŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 
 

aƻƴŜȅ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƴŜǿ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎΦ   
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ 
ǝƳŜƭȅ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ 
 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǳƴŘǎ ōǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ ƘŀǾŜ 
ŜƴǎǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜŘ 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

 
 

Included with todayõs Newsletter is an OSHC Vacation Care  
Program for the April School Holidays.  

Please return the tear -off slip by Wednesday 12th April/Week 11.  
Phone Judith Whitehead on 0409 012 668 for enquiries.  

This year we have selected twelve students to be part of our QuickSmart maths group. 
Students are placed in pairs and support each other as they work through five different activities. 
The QuickSmart students are very positive about their learning and are enjoying this maths group. 
This term we have been focusing on strategies to use with Addition and Subtraction. 
 

To make it easier to add, give 1 to the other side and CHANGE IT TO MAKE A 10. 

 

9 + 4   = 10 + 3 
 

 

LƴǎǇƛǊŀǝƻƴŀƭ  
ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ [Ŝƻƴ 
ŬƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
мрллƳ ǿƛǘƘ  
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ  
!ƭƭŜƴŘŀƭŜ  
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ 


